Approved at 9/30/2022 meeting
Minutes for VHCA meeting on Friday August 12, 2022
Present: Deb Smith, Jim Lehner, Eric Cockcroft, Rob Custer, Diane Franciosa, James Seagraves,
Guests:Jerry Boudreault
Motion to approve minutes from the June 3, 2022 by Diane, second by Rob, passed.
Treasurers report emailed by Jim and will be added to these minutes after the meeting.
Motion to approve Jerry Boudreault as a replacement for Betty Oberman (deceased) by Eric, second by Diane, passed.
Discussion about 501c3 commenced, James Seagraves excused himself due to potential conflict of interest. Two non-profits have offered to handle our grant, the Pahoa museum and Men of Pa’a have both offered to handle it for an 8% handling fee.
Motion to approve using Men of Pa’a for handling Kilauea Recovery Grant by Jim, second by Rob, Passed.
Motion to adjourn by Eric, second by Deb, passed. Meeting adjourned 10:22 am


VHCA Board Meeting for June 3, 2022  approved at the Aug 12, 2022 meeting  
Attendance

Board members - Jim Lehner, Beau Seagraves, Rob Custer, Deb Smith

Absent – Eric Cockroft and Diane Franciosa due to traveling. Betty Oberman due to health reasons.

General members – Carol Ryan, Hart Phillips, Marlene Phillips, Angela Enos, John Matze, Jan Marshall

Meeting called to order at 9:03 am

Feb. 19, 2022 meetings were approved. Motion to approve by Jim Lehner, 2nd by Rob Custer.

Discussion about upcoming meeting with Mayor Roth on June 13, 2022. We will continue to push for temporary road access on 137.

Meeting adjourned at 10:12 am. Motion to adjourn by Rob Custer, 2nd by Jim Lehner

There should be an organization meeting for the board on Apr 23,  2022

2022 ANNUAL MEETING NOT APPROVED  TO BE APPROVED 2023 ANNUAL
DRAFT MINUTES
2022 Vacationland Hawaii Community Association Annual Meeting

Held in the Pavilion of the Hawaii Academy of Arts and Sciences and on Zoom

APRIL 23, 2022

President Deb Smith (DS) called the meeting to order at 2:32 PM and introduced Board Members Jim Lehner (JL), Jim Seagraves (JS) and Diane Franciosa (DF) who were present. Board members Rob Custer (RC) and Betty Oberman (BO) participated by Zoom. Board member Eric Cockcroft was unable to participate.

The audience applauded Betty Oberman who is in ill health for her presence and for her years of service to the Vacationland community.

Rules of participation were laid out. This is VHCA’s first hybrid meeting.

Sheri Lehner reported that the By-Laws required 64 members to be participate by proxy or in person and that 78 property owners were represented.

DS noted that the agenda needed updated to include the election of Directors and that volunteers were welcome. Eileen O’Hara made a motion to accept a chance in the agenda, seconded by Jan Marshall and approved unanimously.

JL, Treasurer gave his report: VHCA has $ in investments and $ in Accounts Receivable.

The 2021 minutes were approved as amended after correcting them to note that a quorum was achieved in 2021 after JS noted the omission. Eileen O’Hara made a motion to approve and Paul Charbanneau 2nd the motion.

Volunteers were sought to run against the Directors whose terms were expiring (but who were volunteering to remain on the board). Since there were no volunteers a show of hands re-elected Rob, Custer, Jim Lehner and Diane Franciosa whose terms will end in 2024.

DS talked about the current situation which included these points:

§ The latest information from the County indicates that about ½ of the properties with houses in the community will be bought by the County which is allowing owners to keep their insurance pay-outs and get full 2017 tax value. It is difficult to gauge how many vacant lots will be bought out because the County is only offering $22,000, a small fraction of the 2017 value.

§ VHCA has been pushing hard for road recovery so that people have a real choice. We have been told by Ikaika Rodenhurst, who heads the Department of Public Works that during the first stage of work which is anticipated to begin in the 4th Quarter of 2023 that the road will be pushed through to our subdivision. But, with the waterline coming from the other end of 137 completion of construction may not occur until the end of 2025.

§ We continue to interact with the SBA. But because of the County delay in getting roads back in, we are advised that this money, cannot be counted on. Accordingly, VHCA is pursuing funding for our internal road system through the remaining disaster recovery money given to the County by the State. We have asked the County for $6.2 million for restoration of infrastructure.

VHCA’s next meeting with the County to discuss that is April 28th. VHCA anticipates having to waive future HOA assessments on County owned lots.

§ VHCA still has available to it a $250,000 grant (net $225,000). But again because of County delays the original sponsor dropped out so, VHCA is working with the County on that.

§ VHCA believes the subdivision to be recoverable. It is relatively flat. It is elevated above the adjoining rift making it a reasonable place to build. (All the resorts on the Kohala coast were built over similar fields. Lava crushes easily.) We know that it will grow vegetation rapidly. There are beautiful perched black sand beaches out in front of Vacationland.

§ With what we know of the buy-out so far, all roads will need to be re-established except for Pua O Kapoho Rd and the North end of Kumul’oul’u Rd which can be eliminated and owners will still have access to their lots off of other roads. More roadway areas may not need recovered depending on which lots are bought out.

The Board thanked Ashley Kierkowitcz (Council woman) for her constant support.

A question and answer session was opened which focused on: lack of County outreach and delays, failure of plans for adequate water restoration and the unfairness of the $22,000 offer for vacant lots when owners of properties with houses were getting to keep their insurance payouts and get up to $230,000. Rob Custer urged the board to reach out to other Farm Lot owners and urge them to write to Department of Water Supply regarding water restoration and he provided a draft. The board offered to send a news alert out asking Farm Lot owners to write DWS. Eileen O’Hara urged the members to comment on the $22,000 limitation during the comment period ending May 3 on the basis that County information was flawed and any limitation was premature. Former farmers owning Farm Lots talked about how successful agriculture could be once again on the lava field if adequate water was available. They felt that the proposed 4” water line was wholly inadequate. Eileen O’Hara said that for fire suppression purposes alone, it should be an 8” line.

At 3:58 PM seeing no other questions DS asked for a motion to adjourn. Hart Phillips made the motion, Jim Lehner seconded and all participants voted affirmatively and the meeting was adjourned.
Feb. 19, 2022 meetings were approved.   At june 3, 2022 meeting
ZOOM meeting of VHCA Board 2/19/22 Present: Deb Smith, Jan Marshall (guest), Beau Seagraves, Eric Cockcroft, Jim Lehner, Diane Franciosa, Betty Oberman, Hart Phillips(guest) Approve the minutes from 1/18/22 motion by Deb 2nd by Eric, passed 6-0 Confirmed the annual meeting for ZOOM format on April 9, 1:30 pm. Discussion of annual meeting agenda. Update membership on current recovery status and approval of board makeup for 2022-23. Regular board meeting adjourned at 2:25pm. Meeting moved to executive session to strategize for upcoming meeting with county administration on March 3, 2022. Executive Session adjourned at 3:35 pm Regular board meeting reconvened at 3:35 pm Discussion of Annual Meeting Election including mailing agenda, letter from the president, and proxy forms, to be mailed out by March 19, 2022, or earlier. Meeting adjourned at 3:42 pm. 
 approved 
Minutes for VHCA board meeting 1/18/22
Meeting convened at 12pm 1/18/22
Present: Deb smith, Jim Lehner, Beau Seagraves Jan Marshall, Diane Franciosa, Eric Cockcroft

Absent: Betty Oberman
Status of grant was discussed.
The county website has been updated to reflect their decision to restore water to Kapoho.
Adjourned at 12:35.
. 


VHCA Board Meeting 6-22-21    Approved 9/30/2022 meeting with changes
Present: Deb Smith, Diane Franciosa, Jim Lehner, Jan Marshall, Beau, Betty Oberman, Eric Cockcroft, Tara Plachowski, Eileen Ohara, Janus Garramone, Kaori Kapoho, Bernard Mendoca, orchiddonald81@gmail.com, Rickwood, Diane Ley, Kim’s iphone 2, Mary Feleming’s iPad, Fay Mach
Dues Discussion: Suspend interest accrual during inundation
Apply liens to those over $500. Tell the county which properties are past due. The accountant needs to  give us updated numbers of what each has due.can’t suspend interest charges to road fees because it is not allowed under the By-Laws of the association  

ACTION ITEMS: JIM to Supply Deb with TMK past due list and she will forward to Douglas Li.
Date for next Annual Meeting & Bi-Monthly Meeting
April 9th, 2022 - Annual Meeting
Aug, 24th, 2021 12pm, Bi Monthly
Jim is going to look into what is required for filing liens and get Board approval before moving forward on the liens to folks with more than $500 due. 
Letter of County for Road access Discussion: Yes, draft a letter to ask the county for road money (from disaster relief funds they have received) based on tourism access/dollars.
Decision makers on re-opening grant funding (from Eileen): Ashley Kirkowitz (sp?), Douglas Lei and ?
There was a previous letter draft by Jan et al that we could revive. 
Action Item: Deb will send email using the previous letter drafted.
Lighthouse road access per Deb: Nothing we can do at this point. In the hands of descendents from the burial grounds. Nothing we can really do.
EILEEN: might be trenching for the waterline during road construction. Have to let the heat out first before lines can be run. 
Need to be requesting the water trenching when all roads go in that way it is prepared for when the water is ready to go in. THere has to be a population to serve in order to put in water. Ask them to trench when they do HWY 137 (claiming this will begin in later part of 2022).
Hartley: said they said they will not run any water lines with 137 at the last recovery meeting.
            HUD grant for mitigation funding is a separate HUD grant and that can be used for checking on test well potential       (check for potable water).
We should ask for this funding to be lined up with the USGS because of their scientific interest and ability to handle the funding.
Does anyone want to reach out to USGS to pursue this? 
ACTION: BEAU volunteered to write a letter to USGS and coordinate with Eileen.
Video Discussion:
Will be shown at the memorial service. 

Hold back sharing the video until the memorial service, then share on social media.
BUYOUT Review and Discussion: Deb reviewed the buyout application updates (see transcript for details). 
EIleen shared that they have received about 270 total in phase 1 so far. Phase 1 closure is July 1st.
Janus shared: I was told insurance payout would NOT adversely affect buyout amount UNLESS funds were still available & unspent. Jan was told they would assign her a recovery specialist. Then a month after phase 1 phase she would get an offer (after August). THis is for Phase 1 primary owners.
need 2021 annual organization minutes 
VHCA Annual Meeting 2021 Minutes
APPROVED 4-23-22 at the 2022 Annual Meeting
Held remotely via ZOOM on April 17, 2021 due to Covid Restrictions. Board Members “present”: Deb Smith, Jim Lehner, Eric Cockroft, Diane Franciosa, Susan Kim, Alex Keeley, Betty Oberman. Community members “present”: Hart and Marlene Phillips, Mary Fleming and Julie Reinholtson, Jan Marshall and Jim Seagraves, Tara Plachowski, Larry Compton, Carol Ryan, Ryan Hendrickson, Beth Custer, Gwinn Lehman, Jeanne Sours, Diana Guenther and Theresa Donham, Chris Biltoft

Meeting called to order 9:13 am. It was established that a quorum was more than achieved by a combination of proxies and individuals present.

Eric read the 2019 annual meeting minutes which were approved.

Treasurer's Report: $70,481.28 Total in savings/checking; $81,327.26 in accounts receivable

The floor was open for nominations for 4 open Director’s positions: Directors whose terms were expiring - Deb Smith, Betty Oberman, Eric Cockcroft volunteered to continue serving. Jim Seagraves volunteered for the 4th open position. There were no other volunteers. With only 4 volunteers for 4 open positions only one vote for each was required. Hart Phillips led off by voting them in.

The resulting Board composition is: Deb Smith (2023) President, Betty Oberman (2023) Vice President, Jim Lehner (2022) Treasurer, Tara Plachowski (2022) Secretary, Diane Franciosa (2022), Eric Cockroft (2023) and James (Beau) Seagraves (2023).

Deb delivered an update on the eruption recovery. VHCA is still waiting to accept the $250,000 County grant ($225,000 net) because of lack of progress on Route 137. The Puna Strong grant application was denied. VHCA was seeking matching funds for a video project estimated to be finished June 2021.

Jan Marshall reported that she and Eileen have approached HUD about using recovery funds on subdivision roads.

Deb reported that there is council support for insurance in Lava zone 1 and 2 and testimony can be submitted by 4/20/21

Board meetings will be scheduled every other month instead of quarterly.

Deb has asked Tom Callis to make a public announcement about the status of Cape Kumakahi access.

Motion to adjourn by Eric, Second by Betty 9:55 am
Feb 11 2021   minutes    approved 9/30/22 meeting 
Minutes for VHCA meeting feb 11

Attendance: Deb, Betty, Jim, Diane, Eric, Susan, Alex

Guests Hartley+1, Larry Compton, Kim, Debi

Approve minutes of last meeting Motion to approve Eric, second Betty six ayes, Jim abstains.

Puna Strong grant applications: 15-20 K pull a line item from our prior application? Motion to ask for 30k in the following categories: $10,000 for legal and associated fees to address past due lots, consider reconsolidating lots,$8,000 to initiate surveying,$2000 for mailings and communication,$10,000 project coordination and associated fees, by Eric, second Alex. Passed 7-0 Still looking for 501 c-3 to be our pass through. Meeting is Wednesday Feb 17.

Revitalize Kapoho grant...action item, Eric, Betty, Diane will meet with Eileen Monday

Kilauea recovery grant next steps: action item, Eric will call Douglas Le and Zendo Kern and find out the current status.

Jan’s letter to county: hold off until after our first meeting with new county administration.

Annual meeting plans...need proxies and conduct meeting via zoom letter for the annual meeting needs to get sent out 30 days prior to the annual meeting.

Board member elections: at the annual meeting

Motion to adjourn Eric, Diane, passed 7-0 

These below were approved at the 12/2/20 meeting
Minutes for VHCA meeting 10/16/20
Meeting minutes 10-16-20 2pm

Present Deb,Diane,Betty,Jim,Susan,Alex,Eric (Alex left early due to doggie issue)

Motion to approve minutes from last four meetings made by Eric. 2nd Betty. Passed 5 yes, 2 abstained

Action item: Eric to ask Ashley if VHCA can use funds approved for the fundraising event to purchase advertising from the tribune herald to raise awareness in the community of current state of Kapoho restoration.

Action item: Deb will follow up with Douglas with regards to his progress on the letter assuring VHCA that county will take responsibility for road assessments on buyouts. Also to share that survey is impossible without a road.

Action item: website will continue, Susan and Jim will take care of it.

Motion to accept grant funds by Eric: tabled

Action item: Jim will contact Jeff Ross about being project manager.

Motion to make Eric secretary and Betty Vice President by Eric.Second Deb. Passed 6-0, Alex absent

Action item: Susan will update the website and Susan and Eric will collaborate on the newsletter, so that Eric can take over newsletter.

Action item: Eric will reserve the meeting room at Pahoa Community Center for April 17, 2021 for VHCA annual meeting.

Meeting adjourned
approved at 10/16/20 meeting 
Minutes for VHCA meeting 7-22-20

VHCA meeting notes 7/22/20

Meeting starts at 10 am HST

Present: Susan Kim, Deb Smith, Betty Hunter, Eric Cockcroft, Diane Franciosa, Tiffany Hunt, Tara Plachowski (@10:30)

-Susan received an email from Patti Pinto that answered questions about grant process, all communications with county are best to have in writing.

-Follow-up on the United Way experience: Susan called Karen and explained the situation with VHCA and KKWA relationship, Karen pointed out that the 501c-3 has full liability for the finances involved in the implementation of the grant funds. Lesson learned: Need to be well-prepared and unified in our presentations to potential non-profit sponsors. Karen indicated that UW is open to receiving applications in the future.

-Wastewater discussion, Houselots would be in need of land for a facility, Betty sees a kikiau rd landowner(Benjudus?) as potential property owner to approach for 7-12 acres needed Action item: Betty to forward contact info. Future agenda item: wastewater solutions for Houselots (EDA grant?)

Motion by Betty to create a letter/survey to question owners as to opinion on buyout, and awareness of feedback period on buyout. 2nd Diane. (Tabled)

-agenda for meeting with Douglas Le

1)confirmation/clarification of county stance on buyout lands, “can’t be used for a wastewater treatment plant” and “reconsolidation of buyout properties is not feasible”

2. what is the plan for water?

3. What will the county do about delinquent road assessments?

4. How does VHCA negotiate with the county? Can we buy properties that are offered a county buyout? Can other owners buy?

5. What is the county stance on VHCA road permits? Is the county willing to waive permit fees? (There was discussion/clarification as to a comment made by Douglas in the past about recovery properties being “flagged” for permits. Susan explained that there is a process for expediting the permits for property owners that received a letter from the county)

6. What is the timeline for completion of Hwy 137?

7. What would be the best way for VHCA to elicit support from the county? Letters to the editor? Petitions? Rallies or fundraising events? Other?

8. Will the county give a letter of support to VHCA/KKWA to apply for an EDA grant?

Motion by Susan to approve agenda/questions for Douglas Le meeting to be scheduled ASAP 2nd by Deb. Approved 5-0

Action items:

1. Susan to do a training for directors on technology to become fluent in administration of the newsletter/website. Tentative time Saturday 11am

2. Deb to inquire with Patti Pinto as to timeline for grant decisions

3. Susan/Deb to schedule Douglas Le meeting

Other random discussion notes:

Insurance is available for zone 1, something to put in newsletter/website

Buyouts and grant applications to be included in newsletter/website

Neighborhood Place of Pahoa is asking clients if they are interested in buyouts, all conversations are private/confidential

VHCA or private owners could make offers on prospective buyouts.

Kapoho Kai all the way to the ocean?

Group of owners in Leilani may use grant funds to reimburse money spent on access

Motion to adjourn by Eric 2nd Deb passed 5-0

Adjourned 11:55 am HST
approved at 10/16/20 meeting

Minutes for VHCA meeting 7-20-20

VHCA meeting notes 7/20/20

Meeting on zoom attended by Deb Smith, Susan Kim, Diane Franciosa, Betty Hunter and Eric Cockcroft

Start: 9:45 am HST

Agenda: finish grant apps

- Susan to get “wet” signatures from Gail Clarke (ASC)

- Deb to deliver apps (hard copies) to county

- Discussion about letter (email) from Jan Marshall with concerns about direction of VHCA board. No decision made to change course.

- Cover letter discussion, approved cover letter, *susan may add recent conversation with Okahara in cover letter to inform county of potential community employment opportunities

- Next steps, Susan to get signatures, pending HI-RISE board decision, Deb to deliver

- United Way Strategy Discussion, Susan lesson learned; Reaching our to Karen may have created more confusion than been helpful, in the future involve Deb or Susan in early communications. Moving forward, do a call with Diane as point of contact to be involved.

- Susan Kim wants board to be aware (transparency) that her 501-c3 “mindful living” has received money from United Way

- Motion by Susan to approve cover letter, second Eric. Vote 5-0 in favor*

- Communicate to membership when board meetings happen

- Board did not have a general membership/election in April 2020 due to covid

- Two board members resigned, and were replaced, Jan Marshall/Betty Hunter and Eileen O’Hara/Diane Franciosa

- Future meeting schedule: Aug 20,2020 2:30 pm, Nov 19, 2020 3:30 pm, Feb 11, 2021 3:30 pm, Annual meeting/election April 17, 2021 9 am

- EDA grants: federal monies for economic recovery, 45 businesses responded. Covid impacted entities can apply, Susan to forward Diane pertinent information

- Timeline for process, 2 month review, dispersing 6 months later (EDA)

- Susan could do it, has experience but does not have time to volunteer(EDA)

- Very much about businesses and jobs, potentially for water infrastructure(EDA)

- Business community signs a beneficiary form to support nonprofit seeking funds, over 9 year period three more signatures required to attest benefits(EDA)

- Possibly call or write Mike Hughes about Beneficiary form, Deb

- Diane and Eric to coordinate on setting agenda for next meeting (8-20-2020)

- Diane and Deb to receive info on EDA grant opportunity

- Deb to inquire with Midnight Oil on compensating board members for grant writing purposes (Betty raised concerns that full board should be present to approve spending limited VHCA funds)

- Meeting adjourned 11:10 am HST
May 2, 2019

Meeting called 1:20pm   Approved 10/16/20

DRAFT

Board member terms: Jim (1 yr.), Alex (1 yr.), Deb (2 yr.), Eric (1yr.), Eileen (2 yr.), Jan (1yr.), Susan (2 yrs.)

February 7th Board meeting & April 25th Board organizational minutes to be approved via email by the Board.

By-laws reviewed & Committees formed:

· Roads and common areas committee: Jim Lehner (Chair), Eric Cockcroft, Eileen O’hara. Volunteers needed. Paul Charbonneau?

· Mailbox: Jim Lehner (Chair), Betty Oberman. No volunteers needed.

· Auditing committee: Cannot be board members. Last audit two years ago: Marlene, Betty, etc. Volunteers needed. Karen Klein, Perry & Mary, Greg Braun? Kirk?

· Legal Committee: Alex (Chair), Eric Cockcroft. Review by-laws and covenants to understand if we need to go out to the members in the next annual meeting. Volunteers needed. Janus? Greg? Vivian?

· Finance Committee: Jan (Chair), Hart, Eric, Deb, Grants & loans including past dues and liens. Volunteers needed.

· Political Outreach Committee: Eric (Chair), Susan, Eileen O’hara. Create political partnerships to steward new community. State land can be deeded to County and HOA can go apply to open fund. Communication with community. Volunteers needed. Theresa Donham?

Committee Chairs are responsible for reaching out to volunteers.

Schedule Quarterly & Annual Meetings

· Annual Meeting: April 25th, 2020

o Survey: What month would be your preference for future Annual Meeting?

· Quarterly: Friday, August 2nd, 2019@ 2pm HST @ Location, TBD (Eric, check in with HAAS)

· Quarterly: Friday, November 8th, 2019 @ 3pm HST, Location TBD

· Quarterly: Friday, February 7th, 2019 @ 3pm HST, Location TBD

Near term Recovery Funding:

· Bill 12 monies $38,000. Civil Defense has forms to go across the private property. Finance Committee meet with Diane, Ashley, Deanna. Deb follow up with Lono.

· PGV Community Fund ($4.7M, $1M needs to be in the account). Perhaps farmers revolving loan fund. To be discussed further at a later date.

· Kyle Pua was paid $1500 in advance to do some gravel work on the cul-de-sacs and then the lava came. Last year, he told Tom that we could credit it to his next job in Vacationland. Jim to pursue Kyle $1500 of work in writing.

VHCA Vision Statement: Eric to write a draft.

Communications: Website: Volunteer request. Monthly VHCA newsletter.
Need org meeting minutes  Apr 27/  2019
VHCA Annual Meeting April 27, 2019   approved at 2021 meeting (no 2020 meeting due to covid)
Pahoa Community Center Draft Meeting called to order 9:06 AM Board present: Vivian Marks, Jim Lehner, Janus Garramone, Deb Smith, and Alex Keeley Establish quorum: 64 proxies and 55 in attendance. 244 members in good standing so 61 needed for quorum. A total of 119 proxies and members in attendance. Quorum established. Minutes of Jan 5, 2019 meeting and annual of 2018 approved. Treasurer report: $88,740.92 total $81,027.81 in accounts receivable. House lots $951.89 Farm lots $11,008.40 Mailboxes $8,610.31 Donations $68,170.32 Vivian discussed options for collecting assessment. Greg Braun clarified the collection process since it is expensive to try to collect via agency or foreclosure. The Association's policy has been to lien the property and collect through escrow when a property sells. Elections: Nominations for 3 two-year terms and 2 one-year terms. Nominees listed below. X marks those elected. Jan Marshall X Eric Cockcroft X Deb Smith X Kirk Flanders Betty Oberman Susan Kim X Eileen O'Hara X Vivian reported on the results of the survey. This will be posted on VHCA.info. Jan Garramone spoke on priority of recovery of roads; Hwy. 132, then Pohoiki Road, then Hwy. 137. Diane Ley, Director of the Department of Research and Development for the County of Hawai'i, spoke on recovery. After the complex and unprecedented event, recovery will not be quick. Explained that there is no precedence set up for this type of recovery, no structure, no money. The Pohoiki Road repair was done by the Governor and mayor via emergency proclamation. The County estimate of what is needed for recovery funds is $800 million, which needed to be broken down by priority; i.e., open the pool in Pahoa, create a road to Pohoiki, etc. Officials were surveyed to what people needed, i.e., access for those cut off from homes, housing permits expedited, affordable housing land trusts, opening Hwy. 132, and working on business events for Pahoa, The is $12 million in response money from State, $10 million for relief, and $20 million in grant and $40 million in loan recently passed by the legislature for near term recovery. The County has budgeted $196M for disaster relief and recovery, having already received some of that funding from federal sources and hopes to obtain further federal assistance to address near term and long-term recovery costs. Jan Marshall noted that there was some confusion about what the Mayor had told the VHCA members who he had met with April 25th and a subsequent explanation from the County. Jan explained that it looked like VHCA would likely get an SBA loan approval but that no decisions on borrowing should be taken until we have more information. She asked Diane Ley about buy outs and land-swaps which had been floated as a possibility. Until more is known about those options everything needed to be on hold. We needed to make sure that whatever borrowing was done was in scale with the community size. Diane responded that they were waiting for information from HUD. She indicated that any buy-outs would be for far less than the tax values before the flow. Susan Kim gave a presentation representing a collaboration of Lower Puna residential community associations and many property owners, beginning with Leilani Estates to what used to be the ocean at Kapoho Bay.www.imualowerpuna.weebly.com Greg Braun explained about the eruption status and now that the Pu'u o'o eruption is over, the area has been taken off the disaster list and Kalapana is now in the picture along with us. The eruption lasted 35 years so that puts land swap, buyout, etc. on the table for those property owners also. Eileen O'Hara spoke on restrictions in state law for land swaps which cannot be “fee simple”. She reported on the baseline survey of property owners of the 516 TMK'S in the Kapoho Beach Lots and VHCA conducted between January and March 2019, wherein results indicated over 80% of owners wish to regain access to their properties. Deb Smith spoke on the lower Puna recovery group. Go to www.imualowerpuna.weebly.com to follow. On May 10 there is going to be a community gathering in Pahoa at Pahoa High cafeteria at 4pm-6pm. Janus Garramone spoke on the access through the geothermal-owned road and that it is restricted to residents with waivers only. 11:22 adjourned. Submitted by 
Board meeting format to be used for every meeting

Date, time place of meeting 

Call to order and time

Board members present    Quorum?

Community members 

Approval of last meeting minutes

Treasurer report  (not needed to be approved)

Reports

Old biz

New biz

announcements 

Adjournment  & time

Submitted by:
